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Pre-application feedback South Quays Presentation 
July 2016 

Many thanks to you and Greg Penoyre for your excellent and informative presentation of the current development ambitions for South Quays. We appreciate being consulted at this early stage (as well as staff being involved in the stakeholder meetings) and hope that your find following comments useful. 
Understanding of/ harm to significance and loss of heritage assets

We note in your presentation that some work assessing the significance of the overall site and each individual building has been done.  We would appreciate being able to review these assessments and the Historical Report in order to understand how the team came to the conclusions on the level of significance of each building. Due to the high profile nature of this site and the fact that it is overall a highly significant part of Bath’s industrial past, these assessments must be transparent, vigorous and highly evidenced. That said the majority of the Trusts Architecture and Planning Committee accept the arguments for the loss of the Foundry building on the basis that the site is not viable to develop if the Foundry building were to be retained. We see that there is a balance to be found between the undeniable benefit of developing this site, and the harm to the industrial heritage. However, the quality of new architecture and public realm will need to compensate for this loss.   

Given that much of the archaeology of the Foundry Yard will need to be disturbed in order for the site to be developed, we would strongly support the retention and reinstatement of heritage items such as the turning circle and tramlines, and any other historic fabric that would assist in the proper interpretation of the site as an important industrial place of work in times past. We would also expect design work to address the need to reflect the memory of the proposed lost building and the working spaces around it in physical remains and in architectural design echoes, as well as some in situ interpretation.
New Buildings 

We understand that you are at an early stage of the design iterations for the site. While this means that design detail for the new buildings is at yet not fixed, there were some concerns felt over the orientation of the buildings and their roof profiles.  A primary concern is the interaction of these buildings with the Newark Works building. Given they are of significantly greater height than the over the Newark Works, the face they present to that building (and above it, in elevated views) needs to be carefully detailed to be respectful of the articulation and form of that building. We would welcome further roof treatments that would allow the new buildings to slope down or drop down to meet the Newark Works Building and to have more connection with it, though we do not generally support the stepped-back flat roofs which have become a prevalent design feature in new development in Bath. We are concerned about potential shadows/shade cast by these buildings onto North Quays and the new riverside park.  We would also not support any increase in the height of these buildings but you have indicated that the actual roof height of the Bayer Building provides the uppermost limit for the height of this scheme.
We understand that you have presented the rhomboid building shapes in order to open up views and sightlines into and out of the site. In order to assess this it would be important to include verified views from within the site as well as into the site from points across Bath to ensure that the orientation and massing of the new buildings are successful in this regard. Provision of varied and longer-distance verified contextual views would be crucial to understanding the impact of these buildings in the wider contexts of the World Heritage Site and its green hillside setting. 
Public Realm and Transport
We understand the details of the public realm are still being worked upon, however we do have concerns about the interaction between cyclists, pedestrians and cars. We hope that cobbles will be retained and used as the predominant surface on the site. We see this as a primarily pedestrian space, and would recommend that some ‘cycle calming’ is put in place, especially on the ramp to the bridge. We are aware that there is a strong cycle lobby in Bath that wish this to be a speedy route and therefore it is essential to ensure public safety.  We regret that cars must use the site, but understand why this is so, but suggest that this is minimised and made ‘inconvenient’ to unnecessary users: and that in particular there is no scope for a queue-dodging rat-run to develop through the site. If necessary this may need some electronic bollards for necessary users.

We do not think that pedestrian flow can be considered in isolation from introducing a crossing to the Lower Bristol Road. The new bridge must serve a strongly functional and attractive pedestrian route for the residential areas to the south in order to discourage in-town use of cars.

Materials 

The Trust is broadly supportive of the use of a subtle shade of red brick, however we would suggest that some Bath stone dressings could relieve the massing of red brick (akin to ‘red cliffs’) and echo historic industrial vernacular in the local area such as the Bayer Building. These should preferably use natural rather than cast stone. We also consider that metal cladding would be appropriate in this location and have an association to the former uses of the site, its industrial nature and would help strengthen local distinctiveness – for example the Twerton Mill site further along Lower Bristol Road. In this location perhaps Cor-ten steel, could be considered for parts of the development  which links back to the former engineering site and its use of metal, the foundry, machine works, and reinforces its industrial character. 
Next-steps

We would welcome further consultation as development proposal progress.  Please note these comments represent our current views on the scheme as presented and we reserve the right to comment further on planning applications as they are submitted. 
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